On Friday, December 6th, 1895, the following article ap-
peared in the Fort Smith newspaper.

A $2,000 PIPE ORGAN!

After several months of diligent inquiry into the merits
and prices of the different pipe organs, the German
Catholic Church gave the order to our music dealer, R.C.
BOLLINGER, for a fine Kilgen & Son $2000 Pipe Organ.
Congratulations are in order to Mr. BOLLINGER for af-
fecting the sale, and to the church for buying such a fine
Organ from our reliable home man. This Organ will be
a delight to everyone in Fort Smith, as it will not only be
the first modern pipe Organ in Western Arkansas, but
the finest in the State. It will be ready for use the latter
part of January.



